11 January 2007

The Honorable Robert M. Gates

Secretary of Defense

1000 Defense Pentagon

Washington, DC  20301-1000

Fax: 703-695-1219

Dear Mr. Secretary:

The recently convened 110th Congress apparently intends to maintain FY 2006 funding levels for Federal departments and agencies impacted by the current continuing resolution through 30 September 2007, the end of this fiscal year. This will result in a significant shortfall totaling approximately $1 billion for the Defense Health Program (DHP) which is funded via the Military Quality of Life, Veterans Affairs and Related Agencies Appropriations Bill.

The Fleet Reserve is very concerned about the negative impact of this funding disparity during wartime, and its impact on health care delivery to all DHP beneficiaries, and asks that you include $1 billion to cover this disparity in the pending FY 2007 emergency supplemental appropriations request which is being finalized for forwarding to Capitol Hill.

The Association appreciates efforts to redirect $684 million to make up a similar shortfall within the Department of Veterans Affairs health care system which is funded via the same appropriations bill, in order to ease the impact of the CR on that important program and ensure continued beneficiary access for the remainder of the current fiscal year.

Please address this unacceptable funding deficit which has the potential for negatively impacting health care access for all DHP beneficiaries.

Your immediate attention to this request is appreciated.


Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES


National Executive Secretary

JLB:aal

cc:
The Hon. David R. Obey, U.S. House of Representatives


The Hon. Robert C. Byrd, U.S. Senate


The Hon. John P. Murtha, U.S. House of Representatives


The Hon. Daniel K. Inouye, U.S. Senate
